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December 6, 2006

MORTGAGEE LETTER 2006-29

TO:

  
ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

ATTENTION: 
Single Family Servicing Managers

SUBJECT:

Louisiana Road Home Program
The State of Louisiana has now finalized an action plan for use of Federal Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) disaster funds to assist homeowners who suffered flood 

and/or wind damage to their residences from Hurricanes Katrina and/or Rita.  This mortgagee letter provides guidance regarding grant program issues specific to FHA-insured loans.

Under the state plan, eligible homeowners may receive a one-time grant payment, up to a maximum of $150,000, for home damages not covered by property insurance, FEMA grants or other Federal, state or local government programs.  In exchange for the grant payment, a qualifying homeowner must agree to covenants and restrictions running with and encumbering the damaged property.  Those covenants require flood insurance to be maintained if the property is located in a Special Flood Hazard Area under FEMA Flood Maps, rebuilding and repairs in accordance with applicable housing codes and ordinances, building elevation in accordance with FEMA recommended flood elevations, and homeowner occupancy for three years.

Existing lienholders must subordinate their liens to the state required covenants for the homeowner to be eligible for the Grant award.  However, the declaration of covenants generally provides that the covenants shall not be enforced against the mortgagee, FHA, or any subsequent purchaser except to the extent that the subsequent purchaser breaches the covenants.  

Subordination Requirement

Given the enforcement exceptions just noted, HUD has no objection to the subordination of FHA-insured first mortgage liens to the covenants required by the state as a condition for grant awards, and covenant-encumbered title that is otherwise good and marketable will be acceptable to HUD upon claim.

Secretary Held Liens
HUD may hold a lien on some eligible properties as security for a partial claim, section 235 subsidy mortgage, HECM mortgage, an assigned FHA mortgage or a property sale under HUD’s Good Neighbor Next Door sales program.  Requests to subordinate such liens to the State required covenants should be submitted to HUD’s servicing contractor at the address below:

U.S. Department of HUD

c/o Morris Griffin Corp./First Madison Services, Inc.

4111 South Darlington, Suite 300

Tulsa, Oklahoma 74135

Phone:  (800) 967-3050

The information collection requirements contained in this mortgagee letter have been approved by the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (44 U.S.C. 3501-3520) and assigned OMB control number 2502-0429.  In accordance with the Paperwork Reduction Act, HUD may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to, a collection of information unless the collection displays a currently valid OMB control number.

Any questions regarding this Mortgagee Letter may be directed to HUD's National Servicing Center (NSC) at (888) 297-8685 or hsg-lossmit@hud.gov.
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